
LICENSING ACT 2003 
Section 53A – Summary Review 

NOTICE OF REVIEW OF PREMISES LICENCE 

 

Reference: 2014/00885/01SSRP 
Rhino, Waterloo Terrace, Southampton SO15 9BA 

Southampton City Council, as licensing authority, hereby gives notice that 

Hampshire Constabulary 

has applied for the summary review of the Premises Licence for the above 
premises under the Licensing Act 2003, on the following grounds: 

In the opinion of a senior police officer the premises are associated 
with serious crime and serious disorder 

by reason of alleged serious criminal offences committed at the premises 
involving the management of the business conducted there 

The relevant licensing authority is Southampton City Council, and the 
statutory register, including the application for review, may be inspected on 
the City Council’s web site at www.southampton.gov.uk/LA03register or 
at their offices at Civic Centre, Southampton SO14 7LY between 09:00 and 
12:00 or between 14:00 and 16:00, Mondays to Fridays. 

A responsible authority or any person, body or business likely to be affected 
may make representations about the application in writing to the Licensing 
Team, Southampton & Eastleigh Licensing Partnership, Southampton City 
Council, PO Box 1767, Southampton SO18 9LA, so as to be received by 
them between the 4 March 2014 and 11 March 2014. 

Any representation must relate to at least one of the licensing objectives. 
Frivolous or vexatious representations are likely to be rejected. Any valid 
representations will be notified to the licence holder and will be considered 
by the Licensing Authority. 

Please note that it is an offence knowingly or recklessly to make a false 
statement in connection with an application and, on summary conviction for 
the offence, a person is liable to a fine not exceeding level five on the 
standard scale (currently £5,000). 

Dated: 4 March 2014 

Richard Ivory 
Head of Legal and Democratic Services 
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